CENTRAL BLAIR RECREATION & PARK COMMISSION

BOARD MEETING

January 19, 2023
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Ed Frontino, Matt Pacifico, David Francis, Kelly Irwin 

       Adams, Omar Strohm, Tim Brown
MEMBERS ABSENT:    Joe Carper, Phil Ricco
ALSO PRESENT:          Mike Hofer, Judy Irvin, Andy DeArmitt, Joliene 

                                       McCulloch, Terry Bennett, Kyle Droz, Amber 

      Chipperfield, Dan Stants, Bill Kibler
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. by the Chairman, Kelly Irwin Adams.              
A roll call of board members was taken.
The Pledge of Allegiance was said.    
Approval of board minutes was next on the agenda.  Ed Frontino made a motion to approve, as read, the board minutes from the November 17, 2022, board meeting.  Matt Pacifico seconded the motion, the motion was unanimously carried.  
Approval of financial statements was next on the agenda.  Ed Frontino made a motion to approve the Regular January through December, 2022 financial report.  Matt Pacifico seconded the motion, the motion was unanimously carried.  
Executive Director’s Report was next on the agenda.
Mike said we have 37 sponsors, close to 300 tickets sold and we are ahead of the pace as of last year for the 13th Annual Community Classic Dinner to be held on Saturday, February 25, 2023 at the Bavarian Hall.  We have a week and a half until we reach the sponsor deadline.  Our attendance should be close if not better than last year, Mike would like to sell 500 tickets.  Silent Auction items have all be obtained, we should have between 80 and 90 items.  We have about 12 raffle baskets committed and would like between 50 to 55 baskets.  Staff will be securing gift cards for the gift card board.  Guest speaker is secured, and all Greg Lloyd’s travel arrangements have been made.  Because of Randy Feathers we have gained some new businesses as sponsors this year.  
Kelly asked if we had an update on the backboard issues at the Sixth Avenue playground.  Mike said the company is still working on getting us what we need, and they ensured us that they want the park to be completed correctly.  They would like to use this park as a showcase for Bankshot across the state.  
New Business was next on the agenda.

A. Sixth Ward Weight Room – Mike said that Bret Geishauser who is the owner of APEX approached him because he wanted to make a significant donation to the Sixth Ward Center and community.  He checked over the building and the front room of the basement, on the Avenue side, was the best room to turn into a
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weight room.  This is $16,500 worth of donated equipment and materials.  He would like the room named in honor of Ty Clouser.  Ty grew up a couple of blocks away from the Sixth Ward Center and went to Sacred Heart.  He was a strength and conditioning football coach.  He was heavily into health and nutrition, had a career in nursing for many decades and he influenced Bret in his sports career and his life.  He was also a Shriner at the Jaffa as well.  We would like to ask this board for their approval in naming the room after Mr. Clouser.  We are in the process of meeting with trainers to hire to run programs for us.  We are targeting kids and families that can’t afford the expensive type of training.  We are struggling finding a trainer that will work with us for the compensation that we can offer.  We would love to offer sports performance group type of training along with one-on-one time with the trainer.  Ed Frontino made a motion to ask City Council if they will name the weight room after Ty Clouser at the Sixth Ward Community Center, Matt Pacifico seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.  Mike said after we get the approval from City Council, we would like to have a ribbon cutting and dedication of the room before we open it up to the general public.    
B. Don Witherspoon Basketball Court Project – BTW Corporation has agreed to move forward and hire Keller Engineers to do all the engineering, drawings and management of the project.  The funding of the project has been secured using CDBG money ($56,000) and the contracts have been drawn up and signed.  Bid documents will be out the last week of February with a bid opening of March 14th.  Looking for board approval at our next meeting on March 16th.  Construction to start in May and to finish in early summer.  Project includes resurfacing the court, new basketball standards, fix the fencing that is leaning and drainage on the court.  

Questions from the News Media was next on the agenda.  Bill Kibler from the Altoona Mirror asked what the deadline was to accept sponsors for the Dinner and Mike said January 30.  He asked what type of sports training we would offer at the Sixth Ward Center.  Mike said as much as we could for all sports, because we also have the gym floor available to us.  Mike said the going rate for a sports training facility is about $250 to $300 a month.  We are trying to find a certified trainer to offer this training at a rate of $50 to $100 a month for two to three days a week.  
Ed Frontino made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:50 p.m., Matt Pacifico seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously carried.  






Respectfully submitted,
       Judith A. Irvin
                                      K. Michael Hofer
    Administrative Assistant

           
          Executive Director

